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REREGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, JUNE 26, 2018 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairman Flozell Daniels, Laura Bryan, Commissioner Al Herrera, Commissioner Fred Neal, Jr.  Commissioner Earline Roth, Commissioner Walter Tillery and Commissioner Sharon Wegner 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
APRIL 24, 2018

Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to approve the minutes of April 24, 2018.  Verbal Motion 18-047 was approved unanimously.

MAY 22, 2018


Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to approve the minutes of May 22, 2018.  Verbal Motion 18-048 was approved unanimously.
RTA CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Chairman Daniels welcomed Commissioner Bryan and Commissioner Neal to the Regional Transit Authority Board.
COMMITTEE APPOINTMENTS
Operations Administration Committee

· Commissioner Fred Neal, Jr.

Finance Committee 

· Commissioner Laura B. Bryan

PRESENTATION TO FORMER COMMISSIONERS


Chairman Daniels stated that former Commissioners Barbara Waiters and Ashleigh Gardere added tremendous value to the Regional Transit Authority Board and the Board appreciated their service.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT 


Dr. Munster reported that he would be working closely with the Board.
RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT 
No Report 
JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT:


Commissioner Wegner recognized Mayor Ben Zahn of Kenner.

Commissioner Wegner stated that the Jefferson Parish Director of Transit wanted the public to know that Jefferson Parish has 13 new Propane Fuel Paratransit Vehicles with 3 more vehicles being ordered and new buses are being ordered for fixed route and the JeT Strategic Plan was underway.
TO AWARD:

VIDEO WALL

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for a Video Wall.


Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to approve the contract award to Interstate Electronic System, LLC to provide microcomputer, peripherals, software and related services. Resolution 18-038 was adopted unanimously.

TO RATIFY:

MOTOROLA SOLUTIONS SERVICE AGREEMENT

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to ratify the Motorola Solutions Service Agreement.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to ratify the contract with Motorola Solutions to Monitor, Maintain and Service RTA’s Radio System and Radio Dispatch Center. Resolution 18-039 was adopted unanimously.
TO SOLICIT:

OVERHEAD CATENARY SYSTEM OCS POLES ON THE ST. CHARLES STREETCAR LINE

Deslie Isidore stated that staff requested authorization to issue a solicitation for Overhead Catenary System OCS Poles on the St. Charles Streetcar Line.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to authorize the solicitation of Overhead Catenary System OCS Poles On The St. Charles Streetcar Line. Verbal Motion 18-049 was approved unanimously.
GENERAL CONTRACTOR – ENVELOPE REPAIRS A. PHILIP RANDOLPH FACILITY 

Deslie Isidore stated that staff requested authorization to issue a solicitation for General Contractor – Envelope Repairs A. Philip Randolph Facility.

Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to authorize the solicitation of the General Contractor – Envelope Repairs A. Philip Randolph Facility.  Verbal Motion 18-050 was approved unanimously.

PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT 

Deslie Isidore reported that the report was sent out in advanced 
GRANTS:

BETTER UTILIZING INVESTMENTS TO LEVERAGE DEVELOPMENT (BUILD) GRANT APPLIATION
Deslie Isidore reported that staff was requesting authorization to file a Grant Application under FY 2018 Better Utilizing Investments to Leverage Development (BUILD) program for a New Orleans East Transit Center for $5,991,750.
Justin Augustine reported that the grants are very competitive and this was a resubmittal of a grant that was previously rated as greatly recommended but not highly recommended.

In response to Chairman Daniels, Justin Augustine reported that in the Strategic Mobility Plan a lot of the initiative was bus driven and this grant was dedicated to bus operations.
Justin Augustine reported that staff has worked for 3 years to create a Transfer Circular Service in Eastern New Orleans, similar to what would be on the westbank at the Park-N-Ride.
Commissioner Neal stated that a Strategic Plan should be taken into consideration when applying for grants and also tying it into the Strategic Mobility Pan and the Comprehensive Operational Analysis Plan and make sure that the grant money was tied into the plan that was adopted.
Justin Augustine reported that the staff has no control over when grants are released and the recommended funding levels are brought forth when the money is available and staff goes after the money.
Chairman Daniels stated that through the financial planning of the SMP, there may be an opportunity to learn and create something that determines, when these opportunities come up, if they fit the RTA strategy; this would be a great way for the Board to have good information and be able to make solid decisions. 
Commissioner Neal stated that he has no problem with short term operations but things related to new infrastructure need an extra level of discretion. 

Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to authorize the Better Utilizing Investments to Leverage Development (BUILD).  Resolution No 18-040 was adopted unanimously.

COOPERATIVE ENDEAVOR AGREEMENT (CEA):
BATON ROUGE – EMERGENCY EVACUATION PLAN

Deslie Isidore stated that the RTA requires a location outside of the City of New Orleans at which to store its vehicles in the event of impending hurricane or other natural disaster.  The Greater Baton Rouge Airport District has agreed to allow for the storage of buses and non-revenue vehicles at the Greater Baton Rouge Airport for a fee of $250,00 per day, not to exceed $2500.00 per month. 

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to authorize staff to enter into a CEA with the Baton Rouge – Emergency Evacuation Plan.  Resolution 18-041 was adopted unanimously.

NEW ORLEANS PUBLIC BELT (NOPB) – CANAL STREET FERRY TERMINAL PROJECT 

Deslie Isidore stated that New Orleans Public Belt (NOPB) and the Regional Transit Authority (RTA) have agreed to enter into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement (CEA) which will allow RTA and RTA’s contractors, architects, engineers, agents, and their authorized employees access and work around NOPB’s property and railroad.  This right of entry is required for demolition of the existing terminal as well as construction of the new Canal Street Ferry Terminal and the Streetcar Rail Spur.
Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to authorize staff to enter into a CEA with New Orleans Public Belt (NOPB) – Canal Street Ferry Terminal Project.  Resolution 18-042was adopted unanimously.

PORT OF NEW ORLEANS – CANAL STREET FERRY TERMNAL PROJECT


Deslie Isidore stated that the Port of New Orleans (PONO) and the Regional Transit Authority (RTA) have agreed to enter into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement (CEA) which will allow RTA utilize a portion of the Port’s Canal Street Wharf to construct and operate a temporary ferry landing.  The temporary facility is required to allow continuous ferry operations during construction of the new Canal Street Ferry Terminal.  As per the CEA, RTA shall compensate PONO with an annual base fee of $165,497.00.  The fee for the first year shall be paid to PONO in the form of a $65,497.00 payment along with the installation of new Fire Suppression Equipment, which has already been incorporated into the final design package and valued at $100,000.00.  The total payment of $120,662.00 is required to be paid in full, prior to construction of the temporary facility.

Commissioner Neal reported that he does business with the Port of New Orleans under a subcontract and wanted to state this on the record.


In response to Commissioner Herrera, Justin Augustine stated that this would be paid through the Ferry Grant.


In response to Commissioner Roth, Deslie Isidore stated that the new ferry boats can’t dock at the current location so during construction the Port will allow the RTA to use their property to dock the boats.

Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to authorize staff to enter into a CEA with the Port of New Orleans – Cana Street Ferry Terminal Project   Resolution 18-043 was adopted unanimously.

NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)

Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to add Section 5339(b) Bus/Bus Facilities Infrastructure Investment Program to the agenda.  Verbal Motion 18-051 was approved unanimously. 
GRANTS

SECTION 5339(b) BUS/BUS FACILITIES INFRASTRUCTURE INVESTMENT PROGRAM


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting authorization to file a Grant Application under the FY2018 Bus & Bus Facilities Infrastructure Investment Program 5339(b) for the purchase of 17 buses for $6,392,000.

Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to file for Section 5339(b) Bus/Bus Facilities Infrastructure Investment Program.  Resolution No. 18-044 was adopted unanimously.

GOMOBILE NON EXCLUSIVE LICENSE AGREEMENT 

Deslie Isidore stated that at a previous meeting the Board authorized the Chair to enter into an Non Exclusive License Agreement with GoMobile pending the approval and negotiations with General Counsel and the negotiations were completed successfully and Chairman Daniels can sign the agreement.

FINANCE COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 

Commissioner Herrera reported that the month of May was a great month due to the reduction in expenses and Governmental Assistance increased during the month of May.

Commissioner Herrera reported that the 2017 Audit was completed and the Net Position was a 2% difference from the previous year.

Commissioner Herrera reported that regarding the SMP Plan, the consultant has given staff several options regarding the Strategic Mobility Plan.

Commissioner Herrera reported that the first phase study recommends that the RTA contributes $165 Million to the community for public transportation. 
FINANCIAL STATEMENTS – MAY  

Ronald Baptiste reported that there was strong Operating Revenue during the month of May from Sales Tax Revenue and RTA was still experiencing a month lag.


Ronald Baptiste reported that regarding Operating Expenses, the RTA was spending at a level less than what was budgeted.


Ronald Baptiste reported that regarding the Governmental Expenses Line Item, there was  $1 Million in that line item and all these factors contributed to having a Net Operating Revenue of $3.5 Million year to date over Operating Expenses.


Ronald Baptiste reported on Non-Operating Expenses there was one major project in place, was the Napoleon Facility, and that facility would be used for office space and staff was waiting for an approval from SHIPO; there are no other major projects slated for this year.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Ronald Baptiste reported that this year’s Jazz Fest Revenue came in about $324,000 which was an 15% increase over 2017 revenue and the French Quarter Fest was an 8% increase of revenue.
2017 FINANCIAL AUDIT

Becky Hammond reported that there was a new report called the State Wide Agreed Upon Procedures Report which was required of all governmental agencies in the State of Louisiana.

Beck Hammond reported that all 3 Audit Opinions were clean opinions, the Financial Statements, Internal Control and Internal Control on Major Programs and 2 major programs were audited in the 2017 Audit.


Becky Hammond reported that the RTA elected to adopt GASB No 75, which is the Standard for Liability on the Books for Retirees Health and Life Insurance, early which resulted in a cumulative effect of change in accounting principle of $8.3 Million and the plan is frozen and that liability will decrease as the pay out the benefits over the next several years.

Becky Hammond reported that the liability for the pension plan went from $3.5 Million liability last year to an $15,000 asset this year.

Becky Hammond reported that the RTA Net Position was $209 Million and the Unrestricted Net Position increased from $14 Million to $19.6 Million.

2017 SINGLE AUDIT 

Becky Hammond reported that the Single Audit came back with a clean opinion


Becky Hammond reported that regarding the State Wide Agreed Upon Procedures, the State Legislative Auditor designed these procedures to find as much as possible and there were five minor exceptions.

Becky Hammond thanked Justin Augustine, Ronald Baptiste, Denise Stevenson and Stephanie Pulley for their help with the Audit.


Chairman Daniels stated that the it was great new to hear about the TMSEL resources.
OPERATIONS AND ADMINISTRATION COMMITTEE CHARIWOMANS REPORT 
Deferred 

EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT 

Justin Augustine reported that the outline for the Regional Ride Pilot Program with Jet was targeted for September, 2018.

Lisa Daniels, PFM reported that the Strategic Mobility Plan Long Term Financial Planning was ready to move into prioritizing the projects and a plan would be presented in July.

Justin Augustine thanked the Board for approving the Bus Grant Application; and he said that President Trump has money available for buses. 

Justin Augustine showed the dancing Streetcar Operator video. 

Commissioner Neal stated that if there was not enough time to hear all speakers, he was willing to come back after the Press Conference to continue with Audience Questions and Comments.
AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 

In response to Brenda Holmes, Commissioner Bryan stated that the Mayor signed an Executive Order creating the Office of Transportation and assigned her to the Regional Transit Authority Board and she also works in the Office of Transportation and she was willing to explain it to her in more detail after the Press Conference.


Nina Red stated that in Algiers the riders don’t have the necessary shelters for the riders and the RTA needed proper signage.


Chairman Daniels ask that Nina Red meet with Justin Augustine regarding the shelters.


Darlene Jones stated she heard that the RTA was going to expand the Rampart Street Streetcar Line and she feels that the money needs to go to more shelters and the bus terminal in New Orleans East.


Chairman Daniels stated that there was a study being done but the RTA has not committed to any extension.


Alan Drake stated that the Ace Hotel valet service was blocking the St Charles streetcar tracks and the City should impose fines when this happens.

Alan Drake stated that the RTA needed to do an extension around the French Quarter and the local match would be from the funds spent on the Rampart Street Streetcar Line.


Commissioner Herrera asked that Justin Augustine reach out to the Ace Hotel.


Jarred Munster stated that he would speak to the Taxi Bureau because Uber and Lyft are not allowed to have any designated curb space.


Wanda Davis stated that the operators driving the buses do not have any control over the shelters and they are good operators but they are being over worked.


Wanda Davis stated that the passengers jump on the operators but it is not the operators fault. 


Irvin Foret gave his time to Valerie Jefferson.


Valerie Jefferson reported that she was having issues with the time on the Broad Line and the Louisa Line and also said that she followed protocol and went to her supervisors and she felt very disrespected because the Broad Line and the Louisa Line were behind by 2 minutes. 

Valerie Jefferson stated that her supervisor was very disrespectful and this was going to effect her mentally and emotionally and stress her out because the passengers were going to miss their bus and the RTA was going to get complaints from the passengers stating that they missed the bus. 

Valerie Jefferson stated that she does not have enough running time on the buses.


In response to Commissioner Neal, Valerie Jefferson stated that it was Bus No. 80 and the 94 bus line.

ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of June 26, 2018 at 10:59 a.m.  Verbal Motion No. 18-052was approved unanimously.
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